
NMGRA General Meeting  
November 13, 2012 
 
Present:  Tony C., Phil L., Tim M., Keith H., Matt D., Sharial G., Bruce S., Jeff L., Ken 
H., Kelly P., TC, Will L. 
 
Call to Order:  6:37pm 
 
Election of Officers:  Ballots passed out for voting and were counted by election 
committee.  Elected Officers for 2013 are  Craze for President, Tony C for Vice 
President, Phil L. for Secretary, and Tim M. for Treasurer. 
 
Membership:  No report 
 
Secretary:  Tim emailed minutes he had taken at the October General Meeting and Phil 
distributed at meeting.  Move to approve, second, approved. 
 
Treasurer:  Tim presented the financial income and outgoing funds.  Motion to give 
Doug N. the gift cards for Joe’s Diner and Boot Barn in addition to his ribbon, seconded, 
and approved by unanimous approval. 
 
The form has been submitted for the rodeo school reimbursement. 
 
Trustee:  Kelly gave a summary of NMGRA results for IGRA Finals and World 
Championships.  Convention was held in Las Vegas.  Kelly gave a summary of the 
elections and major decisions.  A committee is being formed by IGRA to look into 
bringing the IGRA Finals back to New Mexico. 
 
VP:  Had to step out for concert, so no report 
 
President:  Bruce provided a summary of his attempts to secure Rodeo De Santa Fe as 
the site of 2013 Zia Regional Rodeo.  The first weekend in August was initially 
approved, but  then they said we had to get approval from  Jim Butler.  Bruce had 
difficulty getting Jim Butler to respond to date request.  Beth then emailed Bruce and 
offered 2 dates, but they conflicted with Detroit and Chicago.  Bruce asked Jim Butler 
again about the first two weekends, and he has yet to get back to Bruce.  Herb and 
Brian talked to Vince and he said those dates are available, but this is not the message 
come from Jim Butler. In the meantime, Bruce has also been looking around for other 
venues and Sheriff’s Posse is one option.   
 
Will L. said that he has a good working relationship with Jim Butler, and therefore Will is 
going to become more involved in getting our date secured.  Bruce will prepare an 
official letter asking for the second weekend of August.  Will has offered to attend their  
board meeting to get more concrete information. 
 



Phil had to leave at 7:35 while discussions were still ongoing about the rodeo date and 
frustrations with Rodeo De Santa Fe.  


